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Thoroughbred Racing SA Stewards today conducted an inquiry into an alleged incident 

involving Permit Trainer Mr. Ryan Balfour and an Apprentice Jockey, which occurred on 

Saturday, 18 January 2014. 

 

Evidence was taken from Mr. Balfour and a record of interview from the Apprentice was 

considered. 

 

Mr. Balfour pleaded guilty to a charge of improper conduct under AR175(q) in that he 

conducted himself in an improper manner on Saturday, 18 January 2014 whilst in the 

Glenelg Foreshore area by making physical contact with the Apprentice.  Mr. Balfour was 

fined $1000. 

 

Mr. Balfour was advised of his right to appeal. 
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